Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 7.00pm, 18th May 2015, at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Christine Priday, Stuart Thomas, Wynford Ellis Owen, Graham Thomas, Jeanette Troughton, Brynmor Jones & Sara Pickard
APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:
Clare Bath, Philippa Hill-John & Chris James
13
To receive Councillor’s declaration of Acceptance of Office if appropriate
The Clerk confirmed that the ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’ from all Councillors was still current and therefore not applicable this year.
14
To elect a Chairman of the Council
Cllr Harrison invited nominations for Chairman.  Cllr Rosser proposed Cllr Stuart Thomas to be Chairman; this was seconded by Cllr Howard and, in the absence of any other proposals, this was agreed by all.  Cllr Harrison thanked Council for the honour of being Chairman, wished Cllr Stuart Thomas good luck in the post and stood down.  Cllr Stuart Thomas assumed the position of Chairman and thanked Cllr Harrison for all his hard work over the previous two years.
15
To receive the Chairman’s declaration of office if appropriate
The Clerk confirmed that he had received the ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’ from the Chairman.  
16
To Elect a Vice-Chairman of the Council.

The Chairman invited nominations for the post of Vice-Chairman.  Cllr Rosser nominated Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen; this was seconded by Cllr Chris Priday and, in the absence of any other proposals, this was agreed by all.  Cllr Owen was welcomed into the post by the Chairman.
17
To receive any amendments or additions to Councillor’s Registration(s) of Interest
The Clerk advised that the issue of ‘Registrations of Interest’ formed the first item on the Clerk’s report for the full Council meeting and suggested deferring the item until that time.  The Chairman asked Council if they were happy to do so and it was agreed by all. The item was deferred. 
18
To appoint statutory or standing committees.
The Clerk had provided a list of the Committees and their members.  The Clerk pointed out that, following the meetings in September and October 2014, it had been agreed to amalgamate the Building Committee and Estates Committee into one Committee now named the Building & Estates Committee.  It had also been agreed to hold committee meetings as and when they were needed rather than pre-set dates at the AGM.  The Clerk went on to advise that the amalgamation of the Committees meant that nine out of the thirteen Councillors were members of the Building & Estates Committee.  The Clerk suggested that this was too large to be effective and queried whether any Councillors wished to stand down from this Committee.  The Vice Chairman pointed out that, as he was an ex-officio member of all Committees, his name could be taken off.  In addition Cllrs Rosser and Troughton agreed to withdraw from this Committee.  The Clerk also advised that he would speak to Cllr Bath who, in view of her change of circumstances, may find membership of a Committee too demanding at this time.  This was agreed.  Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed acceptance of the remaining Committees and this was agreed as follows:

Internal Committees

a) The Building & Estates Committee will comprise of Cllrs Harrison, Priday, Howard, Graham Thomas and Brynmor Jones.  Any meeting would be arranged when deemed necessary.
b) The Staffing Committee will comprise of Cllrs Hill-John, Wynford Ellis Owen, Harrison and Priday.  Any meeting would be arranged when deemed necessary.
c) The Link Committee will comprise of Cllrs Stuart Thomas, James, Jones & Priday.  Any meeting would be arranged when deemed necessary. 
d) The Disciplinary/Grievance Committee would comprise of Cllrs Priday, Wynford Ellis Owen, Harrison, Hill-John and James.

e) The Appeals Committee would comprise of any three members from the remaining Councillors who are not members of either the Staffing or Disciplinary/Grievance Committees.

f) The Internal Audit Committee would comprise of Cllrs Hill-John and Bath. 
External Bodies

g) Cardiff County Council (Neighbourhood Partnership).  Cllr Priday remained as the PCC representative.
h) Pentyrch Primary School Governing Body.  Councillor Harrison remained as the PCC representative. 

i) Creigiau Primary School Governing Body.  Councillor Brynmor Jones remained as the PCC representative.

j) Gwaelod y Garth School Governing Body.  Cllr James remained as the PCC representative. 

k) Pentyrch Sports Association.  Cllr Harrison and Cllr Pickard were nominated to represent the PCC as Trustees of the PSA.  

l) CRAMC.  Councillor Howard remained as the PCC representative.
m) Pentyrch Village Hall.  Cllr John Harrison remained as the PCC representative..  

n) Gwaelod y Garth Village Hall.  Cllr Rosser remained as the PCC representative..

o) Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch.  Cllrs Harrison and Troughton remained as the PCC representatives. 

p) Taffs Well (Cemex) Quarry Liaison.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Troughton, Priday and the Clerk representing the PCC.

q) One Voice Wales.  Cllrs Howard and Stuart Thomas remained as the PCC representatives.
19
To consider any subscription falling to be paid annually
The Clerk pointed out that of the seven annual subscriptions two, namely Welsh Baptist Penuel and Pentyrch Sports Association, were obligatory under terms of a lease or a trust; two, namely One Voice Wales and SLCC, were utilised extensively and the remaining three, namely Ramblers, Fields in Trust and the Open Spaces Society, were no longer relevant to the Council.  The Chairman queried the rationale behind this and the Clerk explained the historical reasons.  The Chairman asked Council if they were happy to accept the Clerk’s recommendations and it was agreed not to renew the subscriptions for Ramblers, Fields in Trust and the Open Spaces Society.
20
To inspect any Deeds and Trust instruments in the custody of the Council

The Clerk advised this information had been circulated as part of the accounts.
21
To consider the Council’s Annual Accounts
Cllr Owen proposed the Accounts were accepted, this was seconded by Cllr Troughton and agreed by all.  The Chairman and Clerk signed the accounts.  
The Chairman thanked the Clerk for the work he had done to produce the accounts and particularly for the Risk Management Schedule.  He went on to query whether all the items listed under Office Equipment and Handyman’s Equipment were still in use and functioning.  The Clerk assured him that everything on the two lists was still in use and working properly. 
Councillors agreed the report of the Internal Auditor and the Annual Governance Statement.  The Chairman and Clerk signed the Annual Return on the fourth page and the Clerk now had to account for any significant variance with the previous year and then submit to Mazars LLP, the external auditor.  Clerk to arrange
22
To consider the question of whether the pay and conditions of service of existing employees of the 
Council shall be reviewed.
The Clerk explained that the pay rise awarded in November 2014 was not implemented until January 2015 and related to the period 2014/16, with a one-off sum covering any back-pay.  He went on to say that there was unlikely to be a pay award in this financial year as the terms of the previous award covered up to 31st March 2016.  Cllr Howard said that it should be made clear that any award made would be back-dated to the date agreed by CCC.  This was agreed. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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